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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

COVID regulations update 

As you will know the government postponed the 

release of measures from 21 June to 19 July. The 

guidance we have received from the Department 

for Education is that ALL current safety measures 

that we are undertaking will need to be maintained 

until at least then. Clearly the 19th July is only 4 

days before the end of the academic year so we 

will have to wait and see if the last week of term 

looks different to the next 4. Can I take this 

opportunity to thank everyone for your patience, 

cooperation and support in maintaining the 

measures we have in place. 

We do still intend to undertake trips and visits 

locally and do as much as we can for end of term 

activities across the school. These will be 

communicated with you via your year teams. 

Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will continue after the half term break and will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school 
through the main gate, your child should continue to enter through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to 
the map below for where your child’s class teacher will be.  As always,  we ask you to wear a  mask  and  ensure you  are 
socially distancing from the teacher and parents.  

In a week that has seen the range of temperatures and weather we have, I’m sure all of us are glad that the stifling heat 

of the first part of the week has abated somewhat. The staff and children on the southern side of the building are 

particularly pleased! On that note it has been great to see so many children with hat, sunscreen, shoulder coverings and 

water bottles. It really is all about being prepared and sun aware. 

My wanderings around the school this week have seen the year 2 and 6 children taking their assessments. These are for 

internal purposes only and will only inform our future ideas and curriculum in respect of next year. Every year group will 

be starting next academic year working on the curriculum objectives that have not been able to be delivered due to the 

lockdown period. We feel very strongly as a school that it is more important to teach the current things well and then use 

next year as a springboard to further accelerated progress. What matters most of all of course, is that our children are 

happy and content in their learning environments. That way they will learn, grow and develop as a matter of course. Phil 

Attendance & Reporting Absences 
WOW what a week! 97.01% across the whole school!  

Well done everyone, keep it up. 
The Attendance Trophy has been a hit in KS2 with Kestrels 

winning it twice now!  
Team work makes the dream work everyone, your class will have 

a higher chance of 
winning the trophy if 

everyone strives to come 
in everyday. 

Class Photographs -Thursday 24th June  
The photographers will come in next week on 
Thursday 24th June to take class photos. If 
weather permits, we will have classic photos 
taken outside on the playground’s stage, 
otherwise we will have to take them indoors 
with small groups of children, then photoshoot 
them together in one! Please make an effort not to miss this 
opportunity to take a photo with all your friends in the class 
including all the adults who worked within that team! 
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 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have 
symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral Flow 
Test—always call 111 for advice. 
Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to 
school if they or anyone in your family show the following 
symptoms: Remember, everyone in your household will have to 
isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms and you will need to 
arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature 
every morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & 
back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means 
coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 
episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they 
cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste 
different to normal 

The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always 
consult your GP or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service 
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  
What to do if you have symptoms 
If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as 
possible. 
2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your 
test result – only leave your home to have a test. 
3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support 
bubble, must also stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-
19/symptoms/  
Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or 
would like some advice.  

Summer Term Dates 
Thursday 24th June Class Photos 

 
Please click for the link to : 

Term Dates 2021-2022 

NHS Mental Health Support Team  
The NHS Mental Health Support Team who work across schools in 
Camden are excited to be able to offer an online webinar series 
for all parents and carers of primary school children in Camden.  
The series will include online workshops via Zoom. Dates and 
times for the four topics offered are as follows:  

Each workshop will last up to 60 minutes, with an optional follow-
up slot of 30 minutes for further questions for those parents who 
are interested.  You can opt-in to all four workshops, or select one 
or more topics that most appeal to you. We offer two options of 
the same workshop on ‘Supporting Transition to Secondary 
School’. You can select: 
Option A - Friday 18th June, 9.30 to 10:30 (Q and A 10:30 to 11.00) 
OR 
Option B - Friday 25th June, 9.30 to 10:30 (Q and A 10:30 to 11.00) 
To find out more information and to register for any of the 
workshops for free, please go to the Eventbrite webpage at: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/mhst-parent-and-carer-
wellbeing-webinar-series-tickets-154740568205 
We look forward to seeing you! 
Sarah Relton (Child, Adolescent and Educational Psychologist) 
Alessia Potere (Counselling Psychologist) 

TINA—Lollypop Lady 
As you know Tina who does our crossing 
patrol is not been present over the past 
half term. Sadly she was taken ill and is 
undergoing a longer than anticipated 
recovery. She is on the mend and I know 
she misses the children and parents as 
much as many of you miss her! We are 
looking at her returning to the crossing in September. 
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